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Dear friends,  

I hope you are all having a nice beginning to your summer, even as it                      
is probably not what we all expected it to be. We have so much to be 
proud of over the past year and so much to look forward to in the               
coming year as a congregation. I would like to share some of my                             
remarks from the annual meeting with you. 

Sixteen years ago, two groups of people got together with a dream to 
create a dynamic, warm, and caring synagogue community serving the Reform Jewish 
community in the North Atlanta metro area. Through discussions, debates, negotiations, 
and compromises, these groups formed our Congregation Dor Tamid. 

Sixteen years later, our congregation has gone through so much together, from simcha            
to sorrow. From times of transition to times of stability. Yet, the one thing  that has               
remained constant was our community’s commitment to one another. 

At this time of uncertainty, we find ourselves challenged, individually and collectively,                         
like never before.   

Until the physical closing of our building, we had been having a fantastic year, filled with 
spiritually fulfilling services, fantastic learning opportunities for kids and adults, exciting 
events and programs, and a community building its member base and deepening our                  
relationships. We had wonderful trips — for our 9th graders to Whitwell, Tennessee, led 
by Mike Zuspan and accompanied by Molly Peled, and for our Confirmation students to 
New York, led by me and accompanied by Stacey Jahanfar. We had great adult learning       
all year, including our weekly Torah study, recent discussions about Jewish-themed                            
movies, and a very well-attended series “An In-depth Look at the Basics of Judaism.”            
From a phenomenal pulpit exchange between Pastor Shaun King of Johns Creek                    
Baptist Church and myself and my appointment as a Johns Creek Fire Chaplain to our 
community’s continued commitment to social action by raising money for the Hunger 
Walk, bringing meals to the Zaban shelter, and making masks for the residents of                           
The Cohen Home, we have shown our commitment to the broader community and     
made sure that CDT is a leader in the North Metro Area. Since our physical closing and 
transition to an online community, we have had services, classes, and events attended    
by so many of you. While these community touch points are truly not the same as 
meeting in person, they have allowed many of us to stay connected to one another,                        
and for some to become reconnected to our congregation. All of these things don’t                                 
happen on their own. We are truly a village, and a village succeeds based on the vision 
and commitment of those dedicated to its success.     

That said, I would like to thank just some of the many people who have been                                                
instrumental in making the last year happen. First, I would like to thank our staff.                                         
Cantorial Soloist Mike Zuspan, Director of Education Molly Peled, Executive Director 
Stacey Jahanfar, Administrative and B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator Ruthanne Warnick,  
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Rabbinic Reflections (cont.) 

custodial staff members Stacey Bell and Mo Alquarahuli, CDTTY advisors Jaime and Eric Benson,                                       
Susan Grossman, our b’nai mitzvah tutor, and all religious school teachers, who all work tirelessly in the 
office, in the school, in the sanctuary, around the building, and in the community making sure that our                        
programs, services, classes, and care of our congregation is at a high standard. They all, each and every                  
day, truly put their hearts into CDT.  

To our Board of Directors, committee chairs, and committee members, thank you for all of the work that 
you do and for all that you give, in all the ways that you give, to CDT. You truly are my partners in the holy 
work that is our service of the Jewish people, and I want to acknowledge you and thank you. You deserve  
all of our gratitude for helping make our community the amazing place it is. Thank you.    

Finally, I want to thank our outgoing president, Dan Rosen. Dan, you have challenged me to be the best    
rabbi I can be, and we have truly worked together to overcome the challenges our community has faced.  
While your official time as president is ending, I know that you, Wendy, Sarah, and Ellie will continue to                          
be active members of our community, bringing your passion, your excitement, and your energy to our     
congregation. You have worked tirelessly for our community, which, it is clear, you truly love. Thank you   
for all you have done and will continue to do for CDT.   

So, standing on the top of this mountain, looking out to the wilderness, where are we going?  How will                      
we reopen our congregational home? And when will that be? The answer to that last question is still very 
much uncertain. The how we are working on. Our community is truly blessed to have the resources it                       
has, and I, along with Dan, Stacey, and our new president, Leslie Fox, have been fortunate to have been                     
advised throughout this crisis by CDT congregants Elliot Raizes, Sheri Lew, Penny Blitzer, Marty Duke,                         
Marilyn Margolis, Andrew Frazier, and Lesley Radov. All of them are members of the medical field and                          
have given their time, expertise, and wisdom to help us understand how COVID-19 affects CDT and what 
the proper path for us should be. To that effect, we are putting the finishing touches on a document                    
detailing the eventual phased reopening of our congregational building. When it is complete, we will share 
it with the  community, as well as information about the High Holy Days and how they will look this year, 
while trying  to balance the spiritual needs and safety concerns of our congregation. While we all have a    
desire to return to our physical spiritual home, the Jewish value of pikuach nefesh¸ the saving of and                                     
protecting of human life, has always been, and will remain, at the forefront of our decision-making process.   

The recent annual meeting signaled the near end of another fiscal year. You have all continued to trust us,          
to engage with us, and to support our community during this trying time. My promise to you is that I, along 
with the staff and lay leadership of CDT, will continue to serve our Jewish community, whether virtually or 
in person, to the best of our abilities, and it is my hope that each of you will stay engaged and continue to 
support our congregation into the future.  

We are all here together and for each other as one congregational family. From our youngest babies to our 
oldest adults, we are all, together, what makes Congregation Dor Tamid a special congregation. Some day, 
hopefully soon, I know we will be able to be together again in person. We need each of you to stay active 
and engaged, so that when we are able to open our doors we can ensure that we will always be the active       
and thriving congregation that we love.    

As we come down from the mountaintop into the next year together, we pray that God will help us go 
through the wilderness to the Promised Land and will allow us to strengthen each other and strengthen                     
our Congregation Dor Tamid. Amen.  

B’ahavah, 

Rabbi Jordan 
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June 1 marks the beginning of the new Board of Directors. I would like to thank    
everyone who has supported our community at CDT through volunteering of                   
their precious time. Those on the Board of Directors during my time serving as 
President all deserve a loud round of applause and a sincere ‘Thank You’ from          
our entire community, especially from me.  
 
I wish our incoming President Leslie Fox and the incoming Board of Directors                 
nothing but the best. I am confident that they will all serve our CDT community                    

with nothing short of the best intent for the continued success of Congregation Dor Tamid.  

 
Dan 

Daniel Rosen, Past President 
 

           

 

Writing my first President’s Message for our newsletter is so exciting, and at                       
the same time it feels strange. As many of our past presidents have told me,                                  
“You can never know what to expect in this role.” I knew that this position                                                       
would have to be taken day by day as we discover what is around the next       
corner. However, I find it interesting that this is how we are all living our lives 
right now.   

While we are riding out this wave together, it is important to know that our                        
CDT community is strong and to remember that it is up to each of us to do our 

part to maintain our strength. The CDT staff has jumped right in to virtual programming to allow 
moments for us to be together that are meaningful. Our new Board of Directors is transitioning                      
into their roles with the new talent, energy, and ideas they bring to the table. Our congregants                                    
are participating in our services, virtual discussion groups, cooking classes, virtual games, and 
more! Although we all would like nothing more than to be together and back in our building, we 
understand that steps need to be taken for our safety and the safety of others. Let’s keep our eye 
on the prize, and (I hope) we will be back in our building together soon!  

Thank you for the opportunity to lead this great congregation into our future. Thank you to past 
presidents and lay leaders who have worked to create the foundation on which we will build.                           
Please know that I am reachable by email, text, or phone anytime.   

Stay safe, stay healthy, stay connected! 

Leslie 

Leslie Fox, President 

Messages from the Presidents 
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Cantorial Soloist’s Message 
Shalom Chaveirim — Hello my friends, 

It happens that, as I write this, I have just completed mixing the audio and producing a split-screen                       
video of all of the Reform Jewish cantors and soloists singing Tree of Life for Erev Shavuot, the holiday 
that celebrates the giving of the Torah to Moses and the Children of Israel at Mt. Sinai. I can tell you that 
this recording project was filled with technical challenges for all involved — each one of us recording on 
our phones, computers, or other various home-studio setups. Each one of us completed our recordings 
on different days at different times. Because we were all using different equipment and recording in 
different acoustical environments, each of the recordings I received sounded so very different from one 
another. By themselves, the recordings (especially mine at two o’clock in the morning), though nice, 
were really nothing special. But, when I started laying each track over the other, the recording started 
to really “pop”. After much work, I — or rather we — ended up with something kind of amazing. Cantors 
and soloists from all across the Metro Atlanta area coming together to sing and celebrate the Torah —
without having ever been together in the same room at the same time even once. It occurs to me that 
we worked together as does a tree, with some of its leaves separated by sometimes 100 feet and yet 
still part of a whole, connected by twigs, branches, trunk, and ultimately earth. This is the Jewish people 
— a tree, with each of us part of a whole, connected no matter how far away. We, ourselves,  are a Tree 
of Life. We are Torah. 

Shalom my friends - peace and blessings, 

Mike Zuspan 
Cantorial Soloist 
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Lifelong Learning 

https://zoom.us/j/559857091?status=success


 

 

Thank you to the 2019-2020 Board of Directors                                                       

for your commitment this past year. 

  Executive Committee 
           
President          Dan Rosen   
COO         Art Criden    
Finance VP        Mitch Skyer   
Operations VP      Doug Katz  
Education VP         Jodi Rosa             
Marketing VP         Justin Blackman         
Secretary       Jackie Berger   
Presidential Appointee  Fred Green      
Presidential Appointee  Rob Lederman 
Presidential Appointee  Leslie Fox 

Trustees 
  
Fundraising/ 
Campaigns        Scott Brown 
Ritual          Sherry Nemiroff 
Membership      Rachel Allen 
Trustee-at-Large    Ashley Chenault 
Trustee-at-Large   Denise Deitchman 
 Sisterhood     Lisa Danzig 
 Men’s Club     Larry Benator 

Congratulations and Welcome                                                                                        

to the 2020-2021 Board of Directors                                                        

  Executive Committee 
           
President              Leslie Fox  
Synagogue Operations VP     Denise Deitchman  
Finance VP            Julianne Hahn   
Facilities VP           Doug Katz  
Education VP             Rachel Allen             
Marketing/Communications VP  Open         
Secretary           Jackie Berger   
Past President         Dan Rosen 

Trustees 
  
Fundraising          Ashley Chenault 
Ritual              Sherry Nemiroff 
Membership          Robyn Jacober 
Trustee-at-Large        Scott Brown 
Social Action         Sharon Rocco 
Presidential Appointee   TBD by President 
Presidential Appointee   TBD by President 
Sisterhood          TBD by Sisterhood 
Men’s Club       TBD by Men’s Club 

P
a

g
e

 5
  
  
 V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
 J

u
n
e

 2
0

2
0
 



 

 

Education Director’s Message 
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What a year it has been. It is so hard to summarize an amazing year in less than five minutes. First, I 
want to thank so many people without whom this year would have never been so successful. Let me 
start with the teachers — Annette Schulman, Yulia Levkov, Limor Kolt, Landy Gonzalez, Susan Grossman, 
Lori Herman,  Ruth Hartman, Ariel Robins, Allyson Tibor, Marci Risner, Stacey Jahanfar, Mike Zuspan, 
and Rabbi Jordan.  

This year, more than any other, our teachers have become family. We had weekly meetings, shared  
personal and professional stories, and connected as one. The teachers really stepped up to the plate 
when we needed to change from our regular way of teaching to virtual learning. They all left their    
comfort zones and taught classes online. They were so dedicated that they didn’t take vacation days  
and taught through Passover and spring break, and they did it voluntarily! No Education Director could 
ask for a better staff of amazing teachers.  

I would like to thank my Education Committee, especially our VP of Education, Jodi Rosa. The entire 
team was always there for me, to help build and perfect the school.  

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank Rob Lederman, who is always ready to help the         
religious school in any way possible. Constantly, I would ask Rob for help with graphics and marketing, 
and he would always help in the most professional way. We are very lucky to have Rob in the family!  

A huge shoutout also goes out to our President, Dan Rosen. Ever since Dan was VP of Operations, he                              
has had  a soft spot for the religious school. Dan’s heart goes out to make sure the religious school                       
continues to be successful from year to year. Thank you, Dan, for your ongoing support to the school                                             
and for believing in me and my vision.  

This year we continued to have a rich curriculum, based on “hands-on learning.” 

Pre-K – 6th graders learned both Hebrew and Judaic studies. The level of Hebrew this year, thanks to our 
amazing Hebrew teachers, has risen to a level that we have never seen at CDT. Our 2nd and 3rd graders 
are reading and writing and even speaking a few words in Hebrew. If their level is that high now, you  
can only imagine how advanced they will be in the 6th grade. Seventh graders did a year of amazing  
mitzvot in the community, 8th graders visited a different place of worship every week, and the 9th           
graders learned about “Israel – Why should they know and why should they care?” The 9th graders got 
to go on an overnight field trip to Chattanooga, Tennessee and spend a day at Whitwell Middle School 
and the Paper Clips Museum. They were able to share their experiences on the Yom HaShoah video we 
presented to the Congregation in April. The confirmation class had a great time bonding and learning in 
New York with their teacher Rabbi Jordan.  Zohar, our shinshin, couldn’t have had a better time this year 
with our students and teachers. He was able to go on both trips with us!  

This year the religious school has made great efforts to unite our school projects with the entire                                       
congregation — from working in Gan Tamid, raising money with social action, working with parents for 
Disability Awareness Month, and having parents volunteer at our front desk, to taking a virtual tour of 
Israel and dancing from our living rooms for Israel Independence Day. 

                             (cont. on next page) 
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Education Director (cont.) 

Religious school planned a different kind of Chanukah party for the entire congregation this year, and, 
despite it happening on the first night of Chanukah and the first day of winter break, it was a huge                     
success. Luckily, we were still able to celebrate a wonderful Purim carnival for everyone, right before                 
the building closed. Also, we worked closely with the Shomrim Committee to improve our security on 
Sundays.  

As I said in the beginning, we were able to move to virtual learning very fast because we have built a 
very strong foundation. Change is a difficult thing for everyone, but when everyone is on the same page, 
with the same goals and values, we proved that we can survive anything.  

I wish everyone a safe and healthy summer. Only time will tell how we will be opening school next year, 
but I can assure you that with every year we just get better and better! 

Please look out in the next 2 weeks for a gift from us to our favorite students, who we miss terribly.  

Hope to see you soon. 

Love you all, 

Molly  

Molly Peled 
Director of Education 
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Donations 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Many Thanks — תודה רבה 

 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Seth Ruzi and Mayra Ortiz 
   — in memory of Sheryl Ruzi Rieling 
 
Seth Ruzi and Mayra Ortiz 
   — in memory of Guillermo Ortiz 
 
Ethel & Irwin Rubenstein 
   — in honor of Rabbi Jordan’s birthday 
 
Pam & Jim Ottenstein 
   — in memory of Helen Rudowsky 
 
Laura & Scott Palgon 
   — in honor of Rabbi Jordan’s birthday 

 
General Fund 
Larry Benator 
   — in memory of Morris Benator 

 
Gan (Garden) Tamid Fund 
Sharon Rocco 
   — in memory of Fanny Cohan 

 
Security Fund 
Leslie Penuel 
   — in memory of Bertha Wolf 

 
Plant a Tree in Israel 
Lynda Galler 
   — in memory of Michael Polenski 

 
Caring Committee 
Caren & Marty Levine 
   — in memory of Martin Levine 

 
Social Action 
Sharon Rocco 
   — in memory of Joseph Baum 

Seth Ruzi and Family on the passing of Seth’s sister 

Sheryl Ruzi Rieling 

Sunday, May 3 
 

Marty Kunofsky and Family on the passing of Marty’s father 

Louis Kunofsky 

Monday, May 25 
 

Adam Krepistman and Family on the passing of Adam’s father, 

Robert Krepistman 

Wednesday, May 27 

Condolences 

May their memories be a blessing. 

Condolences 
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For Our Youngest People 

On select Fridays — Check the CDT 

website and weekly eblasts for details. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83548312993
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Primetimers 

Join us each week for a lively discussion of a movie that has a Jewish theme or connection.                                                                                              

Recent selections included Keeping the Faith, The Frisco Kid, Gentleman’s Agreement – and 

even The Wizard of Oz. Next movie discussion:  The Producers (1967) — Thursday, June 4 

Caring Committee 

At any moment you may find yourself, your family, or your friends in need of                        
a helping hand, and the CDT Caring Committee is here for you!  Acts of loving                              
kindness are our specialty, and we are here for congregants who may need help 
getting through difficult situations.   
 

The Caring Committee’s ability to help starts with you!  If you or someone you   
know could use some support, please reach out to us and let us know what’s going 

on. We will work closely with Rabbi Jordan and the staff to help us be successful in providing for the needs     
of our congregants. Our committee’s goal is to reach out to every congregant who may need us!   
 

If you or someone you know is mourning, undergoing surgery, recovering from an accident or illness, or                      
has something going on in your/their life and could use our assistance, please contact the CDT office or                        
Rabbi Jordan directly at 770-623-8860, or Leslie Fox, Caring Committee Chair, and let us know. It’s so                          
important that we, as a congregational community, care for one another.  
 

If you have any questions, or would like to be a part of the Caring Committee, please let us know.   
 

Leslie Fox  
Caring Committee Chair 
678-296-4646 

https://zoom.us/j/751058334?pwd=azlxSVZkd1ZqUHJ2QlpGWEhqUGk5QT09&status=success


 

 

Social Action 

 

 

 
  
 

There is so much we can do as a congregation to make the world a better place.   
  

I would like to thank all the members of your Social Action Committee:  Jackie Berger, Larry Berger,                                 
Ruthie Cohen, Lesley Radov, Deb Eskenazi, Linda Barton, Paula Bloom and Sharon Rocco.   

This past year your Social Action Committee was successful with several projects. This is only a partial list. 

THE HUNGER WALK:  Although the actual WALK was cancelled due to the coronavirus pandemic, thanks                    
to Paula Bloom and the generosity of our members we collected $2743. This is estimated to feed more                    
than 11,000 individuals needing food. A special thank you to Molly, our Education Director, who assisted                                
in engaging our teens and religious school students with a friendly tzedakah competition. 

GAN TAMID: A big shoutout to Lesley Radov, who produced 305 pounds of food for the North Gwinett Co-op 
in Buford. Included were tomatoes, peppers, cucumbers, squash, eggplant, garlic, cantaloupe, honeydew, 
basil, oregano, parsley, and rosemary. In addition, she grew corn stalks for use in trimming CDT’s sukkah.  

ZABAN PARADIES CENTER HOMELESS SHELTER:  We continue to participate in this rewarding project, 
providing and serving meals each month from October through April. Due to the COVID-19 situation, we 
were unable to serve in March and April, but we did deliver the food as usual. Congregants who participated 
are: Jackie Berger, Lesley Radov, Stacy Jahanfar, Lisa and George Winton, Ruthie Cohen, Ruth Hartman,     
Janet Levy, Sherry Fages, and Sharon Rocco. 

BEANIES FOR PRE-MATURE BABIES:  With the assistance of our knit/crochet group, we provided 14 beanies 
and 11 octopuses to the Northside Hospital NICU. Recently the group has been meeting weekly by Zoom to 
socialize and continue knitting and crocheting at home. All are welcome, so please join us. Currently we                   
have 13 beanies and 16 octopuses waiting to be delivered and many more at various locations waiting to                        
be collected. As soon as the hospital considers it safe, they all will delivered.  

HOMES AGAINST HUNGER:  Thank you to Jackie Berger for organizing this project and to our dedicated                      
drivers Linda Barton, Deb Eskenazi, Larry Berger, Jackie Berger, Stephen Mittler, and Lesley Radov.  In                           
November, five overflowing barrels were collected, and in January we filled four barrels totaling 573 pounds 
of food. Thank you to all who donated so generously. Due to the COVID-19 situation, we were not able to 
collect food for the March 22 drive, and the May 17 pickup was cancelled, as well. Watch for info about 
when we will begin collecting food again. 
 
In lieu of collecting food, if you desire to make a monetary donation to local organizations that are helping 
those in need, it will be very much appreciated.   
  North Fulton Charities — https://nfcchelp.org/donate/      Atlanta Community Food Bank – https://acfb.org/  
 

COAT DRIVE:  Thanks to our CDT family, this was a very successful project.  The coats completely filled my 
SUV and were delivered to North Fulton Community Charities.  There were too many to count. 
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Tikkun Olam — עולם תיקון   

Repair the World 

http://email.robly.com/ls/click?upn=vJ3aiCNzgW5x0MUcnUHURtpV1JJBudPWC6d3bVeLYr-2BZ2Qmc-2BnnBdE2WdqrtYZwlaJBv_-2F040G2ZWcAdiHRSjOTbKPXiDadUQkvuP8pTsYiV-2FfxHMm9QHmlrSSDjz6KsE1Wupulc-2BaMxPoafJN1lfcLFsnIyFpufqnv-2FcQ-2BstQjkOkatzjrK47kimRqOF3F1ihxWlBIBd-2FsS622
https://acfb.org/
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(Social Action cont.) 

We invite our congregants to join us at our next meeting. We meet every other month and welcome new 
blood and fresh ideas on projects we can do. We are a fun group and would love to have you join us. Contact 
me for more info. 
 

Calling all who volunteer and do SOCIAL ACTION good deeds. We want to know who you are and what you 
have done. Please email me your name and what you have done or are doing, so we can recognize you. You 
deserve a big shoutout! 
 

Hoping all within our CDT family and your families and neighbors are staying healthy and following social  
distancing guidelines. These continue to be uncertain times.  Please call Rabbi Jordan or any of our CDT                    
staff if you require assistance. They are reachable by phone or email and will help or provide resources in 
any way they can. 
 

Sharon Rocco 
Chair, Social Action Committee 
srocco1951@gmail.com 

mailto:srocco1951@gmail.com
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In the Community 

 

 

 

Current COVID-19 specific support groups  

can be found at https://bit.ly/34OWIXw.  
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From JScreen at Emory University 

The PEACH BRCA Study (www.jscreen.org/brca) is closing in early summer, and we want to fill the 
last remaining spots! Please share information about our study with your friends and family in the 
metro-Atlanta area. Eligible participants receive no-cost BRCA testing and genetic counseling. This 
study is open to both women AND men! 

 Eligibility criteria: 

 Have at least one Ashkenazi (Eastern and Central European – for example Germany, Poland, 
Russia) Jewish grandparent 

 Are at least 25 years old 
 Reside in the metro-Atlanta area 
 Have not had BRCA testing in the past 
 No personal or close significant family history of BRCA-related cancers or a BRCA mutation 

https://bit.ly/34OWIXw
http://www.jscreen.org/brca
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Our Advertisers 
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Visit us on the web to see how it works 

Dan@djrphotography.com 

 

Daniel Rosen, Owner 

CDT Member 

404.900.0675 

 
JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more inde-

pendent, more creative and social. Though the school 
year has already started, it’s not to late to  

enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  
promotions we are running.  

At JAC your child will learn in  
Hebrew and English!  

 
Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  

(ext:1 or 3)  
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2020-2021 Board of Directors and Staff 
 

   Staff        
 
Senior Rabbi          Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 
Cantorial Soloist         Mike Zuspan 
Education Director          Molly Peled 
Executive Director           Stacey Jahanfar 
Administrative and        Ruthanne Warnick 
      B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator    
Custodial Staff          Stacey Bell, Mo Alqaraghuli 
CDTTY Advisors         Jaime & Eric Benson 

  Executive Committee 
           
President              Leslie Fox  
Synagogue Operations VP     Denise Deitchman  
Finance VP            Julianne Hahn   
Facilities VP           Doug Katz  
Education VP             Rachel Allen             
Marketing/Communications VP  Open         
Secretary           Jackie Berger   
Past President         Dan Rosen 

Trustees 
  
Fundraising          Ashley Chenault 
Ritual              Sherry Nemiroff 
Membership          Robyn Jacober 
Trustee-at-Large        Scott Brown 
Social Action         Sharon Rocco 
Presidential Appointee   TBD by President 
Presidential Appointee   TBD by President 
Sisterhood          TBD by Sisterhood 
Men’s Club       TBD by Men’s Club 


